MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL TOWN MEETING HELD NOVEMBER 4, 2022

The duly warned and notified Annual Town Meeting for the Town of Cornwall was held on Friday, November 4, 2022, at 7:30 p.m., in the Cornwall Consolidated School Gathering Room. First Selectman Gordon M. Ridgway presided. Approximately 18 townspeople attended.

Scott Cady was elected Moderator and Town Clerk Vera Dinneen read the call of the meeting.

The first order of business was to receive the Town Report for the year ending June 30, 2022. First Selectman Gordon Ridgway thanked Barbara Herbst, Finance Director, for putting together the wonderful report. He explained that only the audited account of the town finances is required in the report. Mr. Ridgway gave a brief overview of each section of the report.

First Selectman Ridgway made a motion to adopt the Five-Year Capital Plan for the Town of Cornwall as recommended by the Board of Finance and the Board of Selectmen. Priscilla Pavel seconded the motion. Mr. Ridgway explained that it is list of projects that are anticipated. It includes the road resurface program, fire trucks and other Fire Department equipment, town building maintenance and highway equipment. The projects are incorporated into the budget. No money expenditure is being authorized at the town meeting. The motion unanimously passed.

Lisa Lansing Simont made a motion to adjourn. Richard Bramley seconded it. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 7:43pm.

Respectfully submitted, Vera L. Dinneen, Town Clerk